
 

 

  

 

5150 South 375 East Ogden, Utah 84405 Phone: (801) 476-0202 Info@gardnerengineering.net 

January 2, 2014 
 
 
 

Brandon Thueson 
Fire Marshal 
Weber Fire District 
 
 
RE: Cardon Subdivision Culvert 
 
 
SUBJECT: 

Gardner Engineering is providing Engineering recommendations and conclusions regarding the 

load limits of the as constructed culvert on the Cardon Subdivision access road.  

 
CONCLUSION: 
The H-20 Pipe as installed exceeds the required 75,000 lb. load requirement for a vehicle with 
more than four (4) wheels. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions or need any additional information. 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
 
Klint H. Whitney P.L.S. 
Gardner Engineering 
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